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COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE
Inter-Office Communication



DATE:		June 22, 2012

TO:		Marina Dimitrijevic, Chairwoman County Board of Supervisors
		Michael Mayo, Sr., Chairman, Transportation, Public Works and Transit Committee

FROM:		Frank Busalacchi, Director, Department of Transportation
		
SUBJECT:		AIRPORT JOINT USE AGREEMENT WITH THE 128TH AIR NATIONAL GUARD REFUELING WING

POLICY

County Board approval is required for airfield joint use agreements with the 128th Air National Guard Refueling Wing.

BACKGROUND

On April 30, 2010, Milwaukee County entered into Airport Agreement No. MT-2004 with the United States of America and the State of Wisconsin for the use of the Jointly Used Flying Facilities at General Mitchell International Airport (GMIA) by the 128th Air National Guard Refueling Unit. The agreement was for a term of three (3) years, commencing January 1, 2009, and ending December 31, 2011.

Negotiations have taken place over the past several months and an agreement has been reached for the Wisconsin Air National Guard’s (WANG) continued use of, and payment for, the runways and taxiways at GMIA.

Representatives from the United States of America and the State of Wisconsin have requested to enter into a new Airport Joint Use Agreement that establishes a proportionate landing fee use payment of the military for the joint-use of General Mitchell International Airport. 

RECOMMENDATION

Airport staff recommends that Milwaukee County enter into an Airport Joint-Use Agreement between Milwaukee County and the United States of America and the State of Wisconsin for a period of five (5) years, beginning January 1, 2012, and ending December 31, 2016.

FISCAL NOTE

Airport revenues from the Airport Joint Use Agreement will be approximately $48,610.45 per year for the five (5) year term and are calculated as the military’s proportionate share of the annual expenses associated with the airfield costs at General Mitchell International Airport.



Prepared by:  Steven Wright, A.A.E., Airport Properties Manager

Approved by:


_________________________________	____________________________________
Frank Busalacchi, Director			C. Barry Bateman
Department of Transportation			Airport Director
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